
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau!  

 

Who Do You Think You Are?  Learning Pathways 
Thank you so much to all the parents and whānau who have been supporting their children’s learning this term by talking to them about 
their own family history.  Thanks to everyone who has helped their child to draw up their family tree to share in school.  It isn’t too late!  
Children are still bringing in information from home about where their parents, grandparents and tupuna (ancestors) have come from. It 
has been exciting for children to discover connections between each other and between themselves and staff.  We are now starting to 
put it altogether with a display in the foyer, which will show some of the places in New Zealand and overseas to which we are 
connected.  The wonderful thing about a study like this is that every child has something to share – every child can be an expert on 
their own family.   
 

Bayswater Giant Walk Winner (North)! 
Sally Logan, Community Transport Coordinator at Auckland Transport, visited us in assembly yesterday to present us with an award.  
During Walking School Bus Week, Bayswater had the highest proportion of children participating in the Giant Walk on the whole of the 
North Shore!  Well done to everyone who walked that day.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictured are (back row, l to r) Rachel and Joanna (parents who run Walking School Bus), Sally Logan (Auckland Transport), Linda 
(Lead teacher for Travelwise) and (front row, l to r) the Travelwise Team, Iona, George, Peachy, Paegan, Zoe and Eden.   

 
As well as helping to organise and publicise the Walking School Bus Week, the team of children have 
also attended a Travelwise training day.  We are looking forward to seeing what great new ideas they 
come up with to promote sustainable travel to and from school!  
 

Teacher Only Day 
Don’t forget that school closes the day before Good Friday this year as Thursday 13th April is a Teacher 
Only Day.  Last day of school for children is Wednesday 12th April.   
  

 
 
 

Takapuna Methodist Church is holding an Easter Craft Afternoon on  
Friday 7th April form 3.30pm. It's a free community event catering for  
pre-school to intermediate aged children, with afternoon tea provided.   
Call 489-4590 for more details.   

 
pepeha  (the way to introduce yourself in Maori)  

21st March 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 200 
 

Friday 24th March EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Saturday 25th March Repair Café in the Sir Peter Blake hall from 11.00am to 2pm 

Monday  27th March Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 27th March Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Thursday 6th April  Whanau Puna Celebration of Swimming. 

Friday 7th April Devonport Peninsular Beach Clean Up 

Tuesday  11th April Bayswater’s Got Talent Final in the Sir Peter Blake Hall starting at 9.00am 

Wednesday  12th April Last Day of Term 1 

Thursday 13th April Teacher Only Day. 



 
 

School Donation Reminder 
 

Pay your school donation in full, on or before Friday 31st March, and receive a 10% discount.   
You can also claim a third back on all donation payments when filing your annual tax return.  Ask at the office for a Tax Credit 
Claim form. 
 

First Child  $250 less 10%  $225.00  Third and subsequent children, currently at school, attend free. 
Second Child $230 less 10% $207.00   

Lindsay Child 
 Principal/Tumuaki 

Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Georgia showing hauora and supporting other children with Google presentations. Tu Meke!  
 Justice taking responsibility for the choices that you make. You are beginning to make choices that will 

promote effective learning, particularly in maths. 
Room 2 Iona making the transition to whānau kokoru school and showing personal excellence in your 

learning  
 Nicholas the support and hauora you show your classmates. Your leadership in this area is valued. 
Room 3 Boston your incredible sportsmanship in modified softball during lunch times. You play fair and inspire 

your team, hauora at its best! Ka pai Boston!  
 Eden striving for personal excellence in all learning areas. You stay on task and work independently 

to achieve your goals. Amazing effort Eden! 
Room 4 Mokoia showing personal excellence in reading by reading fluently and confidently to a class audience. 
 Stella showing personal excellence in all her learning. 
Room 5 Stella exercising her noticing muscle when working on editing her writing, finding all the full stops that 

didn’t belong - he whetū koe! 
 George consistently demonstrating enthusiasm and resilience in all areas of school life - tūmeke! 
Room 7 Lucy being a reflective learner and making great choices in school. 
Room 8 Patrick making great choices and taking responsibility for your learning all week. 
 Abigail using great strategies for working out unknown words in reading this week. 
Room 9 Ailee managing herself well and being enthusiastic about learning. 
 Felix being a kind and caring member of Room 9.  
Room 10 Breah  demonstrating confidence and leadership at kapa haka. Tino pai rawa atu!  
 Manea  being such a wonderful friend and looking after others' hauora. Best of luck at your new school. 

We will miss you. Waimarie pai! 
 
Last Week’s Certificates 
These children were awarded certificates in assembly last week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to… 
 

Saharah Blanchette-Matthews (6), Kahu Crow (9) and Izabella MacLennan (10) celebrating birthdays this 
week.  We hope you all have the best of days celebrating with your family and friends! 
 

Community Notices 

Highwic Fun this Easter 
On both Wednesday 19th and 26th and Thursday 20th and 27th April Highwic has some great activities for school age children 
from making a kite to baking on our coal range.  So, visit Highwic, step back in time and have some fun. Check our website for 
more details: www.highwic.org.nz 
 

Pasifika Festival 
Western Springs Park will be transformed into 11 Pacific Island 
villages, each with a performance stage and market stalls. 
Experience the sounds and flavours of Pacific Island cultures 
without leaving Auckland. 
 

What:  25th Pasifika Festival 
Date:  Saturday 25th - Sunday 26th March 
Time:  Sat 10am - 5pm; Sun 10am - 4pm 
Where:  Western Springs Park 
Entry:  FREE! 

 Information: www.aucklandnz.com/pasifika 

 
First Kicks Begins 1st April 2017 
 

Are you ready? 
 

First Kicks Football is played from Grade (age) 5 to Grade 
8.  They typically play with their friends and tend to play 5 
aside.  This age group only play other North Shore United 
Teams….so there are no away games!  At this age, the 
aim is for boys and girls to play and love football.  It is a 
safe and stress free environment for the kids to play in any 
way they want.  Mid-week training and Saturday morning  
games are designed for all to have fun. 
 
 

Why First Kicks? 
 

• Confidence building  

• Develop football skills 

• Develop fundamental movement  

• Meet new friends and have fun!! 

• So if you know a little person that is super mad for 
kicking the round ball and is born between 2009 - 2012 
come along and join in our awesome Saturday fun at 
Allen Hill Stadium! 

• Register at: 
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?aID=76
73&pKey=85e52a90d0acd3cb4c7541176b3a2d53&cID
=23703&formID=54784 

 
Regards 
Fiona Bower 
NSUAFC Club Administrator 
09 445 7087 
www.nsu.org.nz  
 
 
 
 

 
 

Neighbourhood Support North Shore 
Bayswater School are proud sponsors of Neighbourhood Support North Shore.  If you’d like to set up  
a Group in your street contact Jacquie Jarry, Manager.  Email admin@neighbourhood.org.nz,  
call (09) 353 0427 / 022 6759431 /or visit www.neighbourhood.org.nz .  
 

A Working Relationship with North Shore Police - Safer Communities Together 
 
 



Drawing and Painting One-day Workshop for ages 7 - 12yrs 
Imagine parachuting with a dog to keep you company!  Kids will create a vibrant acrylic painting of this fun image with step-by-
step guidance from artist/tutor Eion Bryant.  
 

Venue: Highbury House, Birkenhead, Monday April 24th, 10am - 3.00pm Cost:  $50 (includes all materials) 
Bookings: Email eion@eionbryant.com, ph. 483 6703 
 

Kumon Two-Week Free Trial (15th-31st May) 
Find out how your child can develop essential Math and English skills.  Register by 8th May to attend a Parent Orientation and 
secure your child’s place in the Free Trial.  Kumon Forrest Hill and Takapuna. Instructor: Julie Chan, please call 410 1678 or 
021 167 0019. 
 

‘Young at Art’ Workshops  
Young ta Art Workshops or children aged 5yrs-15yrs are open for booking in Beach Haven, Orakei, and Ponsonby for the 
upcoming Easter Holidays. You can also now book for the Term 2 after school classes.  For more information and bookings 
please check out www.youngatart.co.nz or email anna@youngatart.co.nz 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Repair Café is a free pop up event where people 
can bring broken and damaged belongings. Local 
volunteer experts will sit down with them, share their 
knowledge and do their best to repair things. 
 

Bayswater School Hall – Sat 25th March 
11am-2pm 
 
 

      
 

Small Electrical Appliances – Bikes – Clothes – 
Toys Small pieces of Furniture  

 
 

Email: stephen@ancad.org.nz or call: 022 390 
7199 if you’d like to know more or ask about a 
particular item. 
More info here: www.repaircafe.org 

     

 


